Re: Errant Golf Ball Issue

In the spring of 2006 a golf course on Vancouver Island was taken to small claims court by a homeowner who had a residence adjacent to one of their fairways. The resident was seeking compensation for a number of errant balls which entered the property and claimed that the golf course was responsible for creating a nuisance to their property.
The golf course maintained the position that:

1) The golf course was in existence before the homes were built around it.
2) A person who buys a home in or near a golf course should expect a few errant golf balls.
3) The responsibility for any errant golf balls and damage caused is that of the golfer and not the golf course

4) The golf course posts signs on its property that golfer(s) are responsible and that the policy is to have golfers pay for any damage caused by their errant golf ball.

Despite the fact that it was acknowledged that it is not unreasonable for a property owner located adjacent to a golf course to expect “some” golf balls to enter their property the court ruled that nuisance had been established and awarded damages based on the number of golf balls produced by the plaintiff.
An NGCOA – BC Chapter regional meeting on Vancouver Island in August was highlighted by a presentation focusing on the Errant Golf Ball Issue from the law firm which represented the facility in the recent ruling. The presentation provided the latest information on this issue and a “heads up” to golf courses and associations in regards to addressing this issue of topical concern.
For further information please review the power point presentation and/or contact Douglas Ferne, Regional Director – British Columbia Chapter NGCOA Canada.

